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Hastings & Rother Youth Development Service

Best Practice Showcase  
Seafront Detached Skate Project

Key Theme 



Effective Partnership

	Need

	Skateboarding in the town centre of Hastings had been highlighted through the Central Hastings Multi-Agency Tasking Team as being a major problem during the Summer months of 2006.  Skateboarding was being viewed as anti-social and when the Wardens and members of the public had tried to engage the skaters they had been rude and unhelpful.  This led to the MATT investigating a total ban of skateboarding in the town centre where skaters would be fined if caught skateboarding in the town centre.  There was a large amount of complaints from a block of flats, Homedane House, in the town centre so the MATT had to act.



	Action

	· the YDS committed the Seafront Detached Team to engage with the skaters to ascertain their opinions.

· in partnership with the MATT and a young skateboarder a leaflet was produced and distributed among the skaters warning them of the possible criminalisation of skateboarders if the activity continued at “peak” times in the town centre.

· a Youth Capital Fund bid was written by a group of skaters with support from the Detached Youth Work Team applying for £10,000 to extend the current skate park at White Rock Gardens to include street-orientated equipment

· a meeting was organised by the Seafront Detached Team between the skaters and the residents of Homedane House in the town centre to discuss the issues and to breakdown some barriers



	Outcomes

	· skating in the town centre at peak times has now decreased

· the £10,000 Youth Capital Fund bid was successful and work starts on extending the Skate Park in April 2007

· the meeting between skaters and Homedane House residents was extremely successful with outcomes as both parties left with a shared understanding of each others’ situation

· the skaters agreed to talk with other skaters who use the town centre to try and stop them skating late at night around Homedane House

· the engagement of the skaters by the Seafront Detached Team has led to a larger project which has involved 12 young people registering to complete their Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award.  10 young people also gained their “Save A Life” accreditation. 

· the skaters submitted a further Youth Opportunity Fund bid for £5,000 for activities which was successful

· one of the skateboarding group is starting as a volunteer youth worker on the YDS’s Volunteer Project

· 2 skaters took part in the YDS’s Accreditation Conference and spoke in front of 40 people about their experiences on the Duke of Edinburgh Award


